
ATTACHMENT VIII 

!ǇǇŜŀƭ ŀƴŘ ½ƻƴƛƴƎ wŜƭƛŜŦ 
!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ & City Correspondence 







3440 Hollywood Blvd., Suite 415, Hollywood, FL 33021  

Phone:   954-241-4207   Fax:   954-241-4236   E-mail:   jg@jgordonlegal.com 

 
 

 

 

July 21, 2023 

VIA E-MAIL 
Andria Wingett 
Interim Director 
Development Services 
2600 Hollywood Blvd., Room 422 
Hollywood, FL 33022 

 
Re: Appeal of Planning and Development Board denial of Special Exception 

application for a K-12 Jewish educational school located at 1720 Harrison Street 
 
Dear Ms. Wingett:  
 
 This office represents Bet Midrash Ohr Ha-Chayim Ha-Kadosh, Inc. (“Bet Midrash”) with 
respect to the property located at 1720 Harrison Street, Units 1A, 2A, 3A and 4A, Hollywood, FL 
33020 (“Property”).  Enclosed please find Bet Midrash’s General Application appealing to the City 
Commission the Planning and Development Board’s (“Board”) July 11, 2023 denial of Bet 
Midrash’s Special Exception application for operation of a K-12 Jewish educational school to be 
located at the Property.  The appeal is being filed under Article 5.7 of the City’s Zoning and Land 
Development Regulations. 
 
 As stated in the October 18, 2022 letter to the City which accompanied Bet Midrash’s 
Special Exception Application, the Special Exception criteria were found to be unconstitutional in 
2006 in a federal lawsuit brought against the City by Hollywood Community Synagogue, United 
States District Court for the Southern District of Florida,  Case No. 04-61212-CIV-Lenard. These 
same unconstitutional criteria have been applied by the Board in the consideration and denial of 
Bet Midrash’s Application.  The October 18, 2022 letter further made clear that Bet Midrash’s 
submission of a Special Exception application was not a waiver of its right to challenge the 
propriety and enforceability of the Special Exception code.  Therefore, the filing of this appeal 
also is not a waiver of Bet Midrash’s right to challenge the propriety and enforceability of the 
Special Exception code. 
 
 Due to the time factors with the new school year commencing August 31, 2023, Bet 
Midrash requests that its appeal be placed on the agenda for the August 30, 2023 City Commission 
meeting. 
 

Sincerely, 

         

         

        Jason Gordon, Esq. 
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